
Kristoferson Creek Fish Passage 

Improvements Project 



Who We Are 

• Work with municipalities and 
private landowners  

• Serve in a non-regulatory 
capacity 

• Provide technical and 
financial assistance to 
conserve  
natural resources  

• Implement on-the-ground 
projects 

• Engage stewards, volunteers 
and communities 

 



Core Programs 

• Farm Planning and  
Agricultural Assistance 

• Residential Stewardship 

• Habitat Improvement  

• Education and Outreach 



Fish Passage Barriers 

 

 

“Boldt 2” decision in 2007 







Barriers on lower 
Kristoferson Creek 



General Site History 
• 1999: discussions begin 

• 2003: road vacation hearing and SCD grant-funded project 

• 2007 - 2016: Culvert case (WSDOT – replace all barriers by 
2030) 

• 2007: Adopt A Stream barrier assessment 

• 2007/08: SCD applies for funding 

• 2013: Whidbey Basin Small Streams Report 

• 2014: SCD re-applies for funding – alternate 

• 2014: Kristoferson Farm completes fish passage barrier 
corrections on private land 

• 2015: SCD re-applies (again) for funding – awarded 

• 2018: Implementation 

• 2019 – 2022: Final barrier removed… 

 





Russell Rd. (upper site) 



Russell Road 



Triangle Bay/Barnum Road 
(lower site) 

 

 



Triangle Bay Rd./Barnum Road 



Triangle Bay/Barnum Rd. closure 



Russell Road closure 





Tentative Construction 
Timeline 

• Tentative construction start date: Tuesday, September 4th  

• Contractor will likely begin with the Triangle Bay Rd./Barnum 
Rd. crossing 

• Work on each culvert is expected to take up to two weeks, but 
each road closure may not last the full two weeks 

• Triangle Bay Rd./Barnum Rd. tentative closure:  
Tuesday, Sept. 4th – Friday, Sept. 14th 

• Russell Rd. tentative closure:  
Monday, Sept. 17th – Friday, Sept. 28th 

• Tentative construction end date (substantial completion 
date): October 1st, 2018 





Photo by Contech Engineered Solutions 



Photo by Contech Engineered Solutions 



Project Benefits 



Project benefits 

Photos by Barbara Brock, 

Winter 2006 







    Kristin Marshall 

Senior Habitat Restoration 

Specialist 

 

425-377-7017 

kristin@snohomishcd.org  

www.snohomishcd.org 

 

Nick Tuttle, Engineer 

Construction Engineer 

Island County Public Works 

 

360-679-7331 

n.tuttle@co.island.wa.us 

www.islandcountywa.gov  

 http://snohomishcd.org/kristoferson-creek-fish-passage-barrier-improvements-process  
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Too Many Supporters to Thank… 

This project has been funded wholly or in part by the United States Environmental Protection Agency under assistance agreement PC-01J22301 

through the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife. The contents of this document do not necessarily reflect the views and policies of the 

Environmental Protection Agency or the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife, nor does mention of trade names or commercial products 

constitute endorsement or recommendation for use. Additional funding provided by US Fish and Wildlife Service and Washington State Recreation 

and Conservation Office Salmon Recovery Funding Board. 



Project Budget 

 

• Total Project Cost: $368,500 

• SRFB: $265,000 

• USFWS: $35,000 

• WA State Conservation Commission: $43,000 

• EPA – Puget Sound Partnership NTA through 
the Island LIO: $25,500 


